Letter in News Letter on 24 February 2005




(Please use pseudonym and withhold name and address: Jeffrey Dudgeon.)

The News Letter article (19 February 2005) by Arlene Foster can be little faulted so far as it goes, but it should have been written six years ago. That was when, in 1999, the first Northern Ireland Human Rights Commission was appointed without a single Unionist of any shade; not simply, as Mrs Foster wrote, no recognisable DUP member. 

She does however correctly identify the ludicrous consequences of the commission constantly going beyond its remit, and invading the domain of elected representatives.

What Mrs Foster does not mention is the current shenanigans about the choice of a successor to Brice Dickson, the present chairman, whose term of office expires in a matter of days. Apparently, despite a score of applicants all amply meeting the contrived selection criteria, not one proved suitable to the eagle-eyed appointments panel. These were the same people who picked the previous unhappy band of commissioners. In the event, most did not stay the course, resigning for obscure reasons and from nationalist pique or both. There are now only six left, hardly a quorum.

Another omission from the article is the increased powers, discreetly granted to the commission in the failed December deal between Sinn Fein and the DUP. These are the power to enter police stations to sit in on suspects’ interviews, and the power to compel the security forces and government to provide evidence and witnesses in any commission investigation. These interfering and inquisitorial powers were effectively approved by the DUP, and there are more to come, including the right for the commission to take any legal action outside its remit, which it deems necessary. 

It is frightening for a body to be invested with such new powers when its track record on community equity, let alone common sense, is so appalling.

What the DUP also seems not to understand or perhaps care about is that the commission’s decision to draft a long and wide-ranging bill of rights for Northern Ireland was never even in the Belfast agreement. Its job was only to advise “on the scope for defining in Westminster legislation, rights supplementary to those in the European Charter of Human Rights to reflect the particular circumstances of Northern Ireland.” 

We have several such bills already, one dating from 1688 and another, the Human Rights Act, from 1998. No more are needed. The commission’s bill of rights, if ever legislated, would only be used as an anti-Unionist vehicle and should be resisted. But the DUP are effectively sold on the proposition and Arlene Foster avoids the issue, notioning instead the fantasy that the commission could come under the control of the Assembly.

Yours faithfully

Ulster Vires.

DUP Opposes Power

Friday 25th February 2005

'Ulster Vires' in his letter (February 24) on the issue of the Human Rights Commission lists a range of increased powers for the Human Rights Commission and then goes on to suggest that these were as a result of negotiations involving the DUP before Christmas.

For the record, these issues appear nowhere in the Comprehensive Agreement, nor was there even one word about them during any part of the talks.

I have therefore no idea on what basis 'Ulster Vires' makes his comments. It goes without saying that I oppose such increased powers for the Human Rights Commission.

'Ulster Vires' then goes on to suggest that 'the DUP... (does) not understand or perhaps care about' the fact that the draft Bill of Rights produced by the Human Rights Commission goes beyond the remit granted to the body. Such a contention does not withstand the most basic analysis.

Indeed the point raised in 'Ulster Vires' letter is dealt with specifically in the DUP response to the draft Bill of Rights available at: www.dup.org.uk.

In a letter riddled with inaccuracies it is hardly surprising that 'Ulster Vires' chooses to hide behind a nom-de-plume.

Arlene Foster MLA, DUP Fermanagh-South Tyrone

[DUP don't question need for a local Bill of Rights on their website just its width.

The 'comprehensive' agreement must have had secret protocols amending the Belfast Agreement's spin-offs like NIHRC but not for DUP eyes.]

